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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE 
CITY COUNCIL OF PLEASANT VIEW CITY, UTAH 

 

August 28, 2018 
 

The public meeting was held in the city office at 520 West Elberta Dr. in Pleasant 
View, Utah, commencing at 6:00 P.M. 
 
MAYOR:   Leonard Call (absent) 
 

COUNCILMEMBERS: Jerry Burns – Mayor Pro-Tem 

    David Chugg  
    Steve Gibson  
    Boyd Hansen     
    Sara Urry    
  
STAFF:   Laurie Hellstrom  Bill Cobabe    
    Tyson Jackson  Ryon Hadley 
    Jay Palmer 
   
VISITORS:   Emma Flattery  Melissa Flattery 
     
Pledge of Allegiance: David Chugg 
Opening Prayer, Reading or Expression of Thought: David Chugg 
Declaration of Conflicts of Interest: 
     None 
Comments/Questions for the Mayor & Council for items not on the agenda.   
     None 
Consent: 
     Body Hansen:  I have a correction on the motion.  My understanding was that we 
redid the motion that we would allow the already scheduled waterslide and going 
forward no more until we had risk regulations in place.  The Mayor was put on the spot 
for another waterslide event.  CM Burns: read the motion.  CM Hansen: we need 
something to protect the city.  My concern is if Pleasant View has ownership in the 
waterslide we have liability.  In light of recent discussion with an individual we decided 
to surplus out the waterslide to Dean Stokes because of a tear in it.  CM Chugg: we 
need to have record of that transaction.  CM Hansen: we need a paper trail.  CM Burns: 
the minutes stand as written.        
     Motion was made by CM Urry to approve the consent items (minutes of August 9, 
2018 and August 14, 2018 (open and closed).  2nd by CM Chugg.  Voting aye: CM 
Burns, CM Chugg, CM Gibson, CM Hansen & CM Urry.  5-0 

1. Public Hearing.  Discussion and possible action to amend the 2018-2019 Fiscal 
Year Budget, Resolution 2018-L.  (Presenter: Laurie Hellstrom) 
     Motion was made by CM Gibson to go into a public hearing to amend the 2018-2019 
Fiscal Year Budget, Resolution 2018-L.  2nd CM Hansen.  Voting aye: CM Burns, CM 
Chugg, CM Gibson, CM Hansen & CM Urry.  5-0 
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     Laurie Hellstrom reviewed the resolution listing the amendments.  CM Burns: asked 
for comments from the public.  None were given.   
     Motion was made by CM Gibson to close the public hearing.  2nd by CM Chugg.  
Voting aye: CM Burns, CM Chugg, CM Gibson, CM Hansen & CM Urry.  5-0 
     Discussion: CM Gibson: what are the abandonments?  Tyson Jackson: abandoning 
the old iron lines.   
     Motion was made by CM Gibson to amend the 2018-2019 fiscal year budget and 
adopt Resolution 2018-L.  2nd by CM Urry.  Roll call vote.  Voting aye: CM Burns, CM 
Chugg, CM Gibson, CM Hansen & CM Urry.  5-0 

2. Request the purchase of crack seal in the amount of $18,885.00.  (Presenter: 
Jay Palmer)  
     Jay Palmer: it is the same as last year.  It is still on the state contract and we are 
purchasing a semi load.  CM Chugg: what is the benefit?  Jay Palmer: no charge for 
delivery.  CM Gibson: they have it when they need it. 
     Motion was made by CM Gibson to approve the purchase of crack seal in the 
amount of $18,885. 2nd by CM Chugg.  Voting aye: CM Burns, CM Chugg, CM Gibson, 
CM Hansen & CM Urry.  5-0 
 
3.  Update Presentation on Utilities 2017.  (Presenter: Tyson Jackson) 
     Tabled. 
  
Other Business: 
     Emma Flattery: I am a Youth City Council Delegate.  Grant Knight is the mayor.  We 
have scheduled projects up to October.  October 4th is a Trick or Treat for cans.  We 
would like to start an Instagram Account.  CM Hansen who will oversee it?  Bill Cobabe: 
Allison Christensen doesn’t want to.  CM Hansen: it should go to you Bill to oversee the 
posts.  Bill Cobabe: no, just Allison.  CM Gibson: it just needs oversight.  Emma 
Flattery: there are approximately 47 youth council members.  September 6th is our next 
meeting.   
 
     Ryon Hadley: we have had several officers out including our animal control officer.  
We have changed the SRO to Officer Vanbeekum.  Officer Talbot and Officer 
Vanbeekum held an assembly at WHS regarding social media.  We will be having a 
training/lock down in two weeks at the school.  Our car burglaries are going down.  The 
Gang Unit is doing some surveillance in the city.  WHS is requesting flashing lights on 
Weber High Drive.  CM Hansen: Scott Zellmer was working with the school.  It is not our 
responsibility.  I will take this on again.  Ryon Hadley: we hired a couple more substitute 
crossing guards.     
 
     Bill Cobabe: there is a memo on the Multi-Sports Park.  CM Burns: can we apply 
again for the park?    
 
     Laurie Hellstrom: who wants to go the League Conference?  Jill Hunt needs to know 
to register everyone.    
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     CM Chugg: what is this report ‘Moderate Housing Reporting Form’ that is six years 
overdue?  Bill Cobabe: I will take care of that.   
 
     CM Gibson: trees are dying on the walking path.  CM Burns: they are getting the 
water but we need trees that like the soil there.  CM Gibson: our walking path looks 
great.   
 
     CM Burns: the grass is growing at Shady Lane Park but we need to stop vehicles 
from driving on it.  Jay Palmer: we will place rocks with bollards.  CM Burns: there was a 
ribbon cutting at Capstone Academy.  They have approximately 120 students.   
      
Adjournment: 6:57 PM 


